
 

 

19 December 2014  
 
Guy Barnett, Parliamentary Secretary to the Premier 

New home for ANZAC memorabilia 

We are delighted that the extensive collection of memorabilia held by the Campbell Town 

Centenary Group and local Research and History Group has been able to find a home in the old 

Court House Building. 

The Court House building is owned by the Department of Justice and it has been leased to the 

Northern Midlands Council which in turn has made it available on a short term basis for this 

display to commemorate the upcoming ANZAC Centenary. 

It is vital that this regional memorabilia is available for public exhibition to mark this historic 

milestone and the hard work of local historians is commended. One of Tasmania's VCs, Lewis 

McGee, came from the Campbell Town region. 

Media Advisory 

Guy Barnett will today join the Mayor of Northern Midlands David Downie and the spokesman for 

the Campbell Town ANZAC Centenary Group Frank Foster as local war memorabilia is relocated 

and displayed in the historic former Court House Building. 

Where: Main Rd, Campbell Town (on the LHS coming from Launceston, opposite Zepps). 

When: 11am TODAY Friday December 19 2014. 

(Mr Barnett is also the MP responsible for the ANZAC Centenary celebrations.) 

Contact: Martin Gilmour 

Phone: 0417030632 

 


